
 
 
 
 
 

May 9, 2013 
 
Claudio Scuratti, Quality Assurance Manager 
IBF S.p.A.  
Via E. Berlinguer, 18  
20040 Colnago (MI) 
Italy  
 
SUBJECT:  VENDOR INSPECTION OF I.B.F. S.p.A.  
 
Dear Mr. Scuratti: 
 
This letter documents the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) staff’s plan to perform an 
inspection of the I.B.F. quality assurance program as it pertains to activities conducted at your 
San Nicolo facility related to the fabrication of seamless piping for the reactor coolant loop of the 
AP1000 plants at the Vogtle, V.C. Summer, and Levy sites.  As discussed previously in a 
telephone call on April 30, 2013, the inspectors plan to be on site at your facility beginning 
Monday, June 17, 2013, and will conduct an inspection through Friday, June 21, 2013.  
Subsequent to the inspection, a report will be issued and transmitted to you via letter.  The lead 
inspector for this effort, Ms. Samantha Crane, may be contacted at 301-415-6380 or via 
electronic mail at samantha.crane@nrc.gov.  
 
The following docket number has been assigned to your facility:  99901428.  Please reference 
this number on any correspondence sent to the NRC. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
      /RA/ 
 

Edward H. Roach, Chief    
Mechanical Vendor Branch   
Division of Construction Inspection 
  and Operational Programs 
Office of New Reactors 
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